From: James Chen <jameschenmd@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 18, 2010 2:29 AM **To:** secretary <secretary@CFTC.gov>

Subject: Regulation of Retail Forex

Dear Secretary Stawick,

I am a retail forex investor and strongly disagree with the CFTC's proposal to limit leverage to 10:1. I am a proud American investor and believe in our system of free markets. Please do not force patriotic investors like myself to invest overseas to access the appropriate leverage needed to invest profitably in foreign currency. Thank you.